
FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
MINUTES of the Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council Finance Committee Meeting held on 
Tuesday 3rd June 2014 at the Parish Council Centre, Church Road, Wrockwardine Wood at 7pm.

PRESENT: Cllr’s. S. Reynolds, C.F. Smith and S.A. Watkins.
            

14/783 Election of a Chairman

It was proposed by Cllr. C.F. Smith, seconded by Cllr. S. Reynolds and RESOLVED to elect Cllr. S.A. 
Watkins as Chair for the forthcoming twelve months.

14/784 Election of a Vice Chairman

It was proposed by Cllr. S.A. Watkins, seconded by Cllr. S. Reynolds and RESOLVED to elect Cllr. 
C.F. Smith as Vice Chair for the forthcoming twelve months.

14/785 Apologies   

RESOLVED – to accept apologies from Cllr’s. K. Hanmer (family commitments) and Cllr. M. Hanmer 
(work).

14/786  Disclosable Pecuniary Interests  

There were no Disclosable Pecuniary Interests declared.

14/787 To receive budget information

RESOLVED – to carry forward £329.57 from last year to give a total of £1529.57 for year ending 31st 

March 2015.

14/788 Grant Applications

a) To consider a grant application from Hands Around the Wrekin

RESOLVED – not to award a grant on this occasion.
 

b) To consider a grant application from Wrockwardine Wood Arts Academy.

RESOLVED – to award a grant of £100 towards funding the Senior Choirs trip to Italy in July.

c) To consider a grant application from  Age UK, Donnington Day Centres

It was noted that this application was for funding an Easter trip and it was AGREED to invite 
them to apply for a grant for a future activity.

d) To consider a grant application from Telford & Wrekin Council Summer Playscheme

RESOLVED – to cover the cost of the school hall for the Playscheme in August.
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14/789 Holy Trinity Churchyard

a) To consider quotations received for fencing at the side of 2 Gibbons Close.

It was AGREED to consider this item at the next meeting as no quotations have been received 
to date.

b) To receive a letter from Mrs. Dorricott regarding maintenance of the Churchyard.

Mrs. Dorricott expressed concern over the grass left in the churchyard after it has been cut, 
she said that the grass had been left all over the place, even on the lengths where the paths  
are supposed to be and she cannot understand why it cannot be collected.  Mrs. Dorricott also  
expressed concern over curb stones that have been erected when they were told they could 
not have curb stones when they had two family stones erected.  The Clerk pointed out that  
permission for stones would be the responsibility of Rev. Stafford.

It was AGREED to obtain quotes for maintenance of the churchyard, including collection of the 
grass, for April 2015.

Cllr.  Reynolds  suggested  that  the  grass  could  be  collected  and  placed  in  the  bin  in  the 
churchyard to keep costs to a minimum.

14/790 Date & Venue of the Next Meeting  - Tuesday 2nd September 2014 at the Parish Council 
Centre.

The meeting closed at 

 

Signed…………………………………………… Date  ………………………………
  Chair.
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